
	

	

	
	
March 13, 2020 
 
Dear valued Flat Rolled Group Customer, 

I would like to start by thanking you for trusting Steel Dynamics with your flat rolled steel 
needs.  We appreciate your support and value your trust that you have with Steel 
Dynamics being part of your supply chain. 

We have been monitoring the COVID-19 situation for the past several months.  We have 
researched our supply chains and believe we are well situated with primary suppliers 
and tertiary suppliers to ensure operations during this time of uncertainty.  Recent 
developments and actions by our Government and the Centers for Disease Control have 
led us to develop internal policies to help mitigate the spread of this contagion.  We 
believe we have adopted prudent measures to help our employees protect themselves 
and their families from unnecessary exposure, as well as reducing exposure hazards in 
the workplace.  We have identified travel restrictions and visitor requirements to help 
with exposures outside the workplace.  We have also identified internal measures for 
heightened cleanliness and personnel interaction. 

At this time, we have not seen absences or symptomatic employees to any degree that 
indicates an emergency situation.  Fortunately, our mills are located in areas that have 
had very small exposures to date.  We will closely monitor our team’s health and our 
ability to continue our operations.  We have Pandemic plans at our major steel making 
facilities.  Our plans are all based on the safety of our team and our ability to produce 
steel safely and to the highest quality standards.  Our plans address measures that can 
be taken to ensure the right people are on the right job. 

We will continue to respond to the Government directives and the advice from the 
Centers for Disease Control. 

Our commitment is to the safety of our team and yours, and all of our families.  Our 
commitment is to you, our loyal customer, that we will continue to provide for your needs 
and help in protecting your supply chain. 

With Regard, 

  
Barry Schneider 
Senior Vice President – Flat Roll Steel Group 
Barry.Schneider@steeldynamics.com	
	
	


